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Stefania Pozzi Porter Named U.S. AbilityOne Commission Inspector General 

WASHINGTON, D.C., October 13, 2022 – The U.S. AbilityOne Commission announced today that 
Stefania Pozzi Porter has been named Inspector General, following a nationwide search. 

“It is a great pleasure to welcome Stefania as the Commission’s new Inspector General,” said 
Commission Chairperson Jeffrey A. Koses. “Stefania’s leadership and expertise will ensure that the 
Office of Inspector General continues to build trust in the AbilityOne Program by detecting and 
preventing fraud, waste, abuse, and mismanagement. That work is especially critical at a time of 
transformation and modernization for the Program.” 

Porter has also been selected as a member of the Federal Government’s Senior Executive Service. 

Porter has been the Commission’s Acting Inspector General since July 2021. Prior to that, she 
served as General Counsel and Deputy Inspector General in the Office of Inspector General (OIG), 
with responsibilities that included enhancing management of OIG business units, and developing 
and overseeing the OIG operations of Audit and Investigations.   

Before joining the Commission in 2017, Porter served as Counsel to the Inspector General at the 
U.S. International Trade Commission OIG, and as the sole investigator for the agency. She also 
served as an investigative attorney in the Office of Investigations, Special Investigations Unit, for 
the Inspector General at the U.S. Department of Commerce. 

About the U.S. AbilityOne Commission  
The AbilityOne Program is administered by the U.S. AbilityOne Commission, the operating name 
of the Committee for Purchase From People Who Are Blind or Severely Disabled. The Commission 
is an independent Federal agency composed of 15 Presidential appointees: 11 represent Federal 
agencies, and four serve as private citizens who are knowledgeable about employment barriers 
facing people who are blind or have significant disabilities. 

About the AbilityOne Program 
The AbilityOne Program facilitates the use of government procurement to provide employment in 
the United States for people who are blind or have significant disabilities. Approximately 40,000 
individuals, including more than 2,500 veterans, are employed nationwide at approximately 450 
nonprofit agencies from Maine to Guam. AbilityOne provided nearly $4 billion in products and 
services to approximately 40 Federal government agencies in FY 2021. 


